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29TH MARCH 2022 - CLUB NIGHT 

 
President Philip holds the floor, watched by Don Ripper (back to camera), Adrian Rijs, 

Sandra Houghton, Rachel Strauss, and Colin Adams. 

This evening’s program was devoted to planning for coming events and 

reviewing our involvment with the Sale Music Festival. 

 

For Rotary Race the Rubeena, members were asked to be on deck by 6.30am on 

Sunday and to download the Emergency App onto their phones.  Rosters have 

been distributed and arrangements are in hand.   

 
Alan Lewis talks about The Rubeena’s 100th Birthday 

 

http://www.rotaryclubofsale.org.au/


Alan Lewis was congratulated on his contribution in promoting the event.  He 

outlined the celebrations, post Rotary Race the Rubeena, for the 110th Birthday of 

The Rubeena.  This has been organised in conjunction with Wellington Shire. 

 

President Philip has sent out the Planning Application for the Wetlands Trail to 

members and invited feedback.  Members have been invited to suggest names for 

the road between the Swing Bridge and the Field and Game.  Historically, it 

appears to have been called Punt Lane, so the records need to be examined to 

clarify whether it should be re-named. 

 

The Giant Book Sale is coming up in May, with three years supply of books from 

the Wellington Library service (plus whatever donations are received).  Planning 

is well underway and publicity will soon start. 

 
Alan Lewis, Kylie-Anne Rich, Nicole O’Connor, Keith Miller, Carmel Webb and Kerry 

McMillan 

Our participation in the Sale Music Festival was reviewed.  It was a great day 

with great weather.   Kerry McMillan was commended for all her great work, 

Mike Smith thanked for his logistics work, and Nicole O’Connor for her hard 

work with the catering.  A number of issues were raised, including the lack of 

Rotary branding, and the need for more detailed planning. 

 

Next week’s speaker is Yarram’s representative for the Star of the South off 

shore windfarm project, Susan Mc Millan.   

 

The following week, we will be going on an excursion to the newly re-opened 

Maffra Motor Museum (Gippsland Vehicle Collection) to see their new display – 

English Sports and Italian which includes two 1930 Alfa Romeos.   The Motor 

Museum has had its roof replaced.  After looking at the display, we will adjourn 

to Duart to share a meal with the Rotary Club of Maffra (see below for details). 



  
Part of the Maffra Motor Museum display 

Philip davis won the raffle, and Neil Ross won the hotly contested game. 
 

 
Acting Sergeant Sandra Houghton 

 

A FEW PHOTOS FROM SUNDAY 3RD APRIL’S SUPER WET ‘ROTARY 

RACE THE RUBEENA’ 

 
Cheerful despite the rain, Club Secretary Arian Rijs and Race Director Gerard Callinan 



 
Alan Lewis after he’d sprinted across the finish line 

 
Runners at the finish line 

 
Alan Lewis and Elizabeth Hutchinson with the special commemorative cake 

 

   



 
Happy Birthday to Danny O’Brien on 2nd April, Ted Pickering on 4th 

April, Michael Page 13th April & John Castle on 16th April. 
 

HOT CROSS BUNS 

 
Nicole O’Connor has again arranged with Bakers Delight to host a Hot Cross 

Bun Drive as Fundraiser.  Please order and pay for Hot Cross Buns through 

Nicole- $8- for 6 pack. Flavours available are – Traditional, Choc chip, Mocha, 

Apple & Cinnamon, Fruitless, and Berry Ripe. Club will make $2- per pack. 

 

Payment required by 5th April, pick up at from Kylie-Anne’s office at the 

Gippsland Centre (Manager’s Office) from 12th or contact Nicole for 

alternative pick up/drop off arrangements. 

   

MY ROTARY 
 

My Rotary is a great resource for all club members to use.  It has many great 

resources and information about Rotary programs.  Club secretary Adrian has 

written down the steps below for members who have not used it before to register 

and start using the website.  
 

Accessing My Rotary 

1. Google 'My Rotary' 

2. Click on 'Create an Account' or 'Register' 

3. Fill in the information required on the Create an Account page and after 

checking the box 'I'm not a robot' click on 'CONTINUE'. 

4. An email will be sent to your email address. Follow the instructions in the 

email to activate your new account. 



5. Once you are logged in, a good place to start exploring the website is 

the LEARNING & REFERENCE page. 

6. Hovering the cursor over the LEARNING & REFERENCE heading 

brings up a menu.  Click on 'Learning Centre'. 

7. A page with Courses by Topic appears. Click on VIEW for General. 

8. 18 Items appear. Select 'Getting Started With the Learning Centre'. This is a 

15 minute course at the end of which you will be familiar with how to 

proceed with the other courses. 

There is a wealth of interesting and useful information on this website. Make sure 

you have a cup of tea/coffee at hand when you start exploring.  Cheers,  Adrian 

 

FUTURE MEETINGS and EVENTS:  

Tuesday 5th April, Speaker – Susan McMillan ‘Star of the South’ off shore 

wind farm 

 

Tuesday 12th April, no meeting 

Wednesday 13th April, excursion to Maffra Motor Museum, bus ($7- to $10- 

per head depending on numbers) leaving Greyhounds at 5.45pm for the 

Motor Museum ($10- entrance fee), followed by meal and joint meeting with 

Rotary Club of Maffra at Duart Homestead at 7.15pm, 2 course meal cost 

$30-. 

 

16th May onwards- Giant Rotary Book Sale 

Trevor Watt is organising the great, big Book Sale which will run from 16th May 

for at least two weeks. We will be selling three year’s supply of books that are no 

longer needed by the Wellington Shire libraries.  This will be held at the Show 

Grounds. 

 

Any queries re future meetings contact Adrian: Mob. 0408 517 062 (Text 
or call) Email arijs47@gmail.com 
 

 Please send Bulletin contributions to Sandra at 

sandrah@vic.australis.com.au by 6th April 

 

Next Rotary meeting- Tuesday 5thApril 2022 
at the Greyhounds Club 6pm  

book with Secretary Adrian Rijs 

mailto:arijs47@gmail.com
mailto:sandrah@vic.australis.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Name First Name Spouse/ Partner 

Adams PP Colin Clare 

Burgess Lisa Paul 

Callinan Gerard Jenny O’Neill 

Cartledge PP PHF John Liana 

Castle John Pam 

Davis Pres PHF Philip Elizabeth 

Dyer OAM PP PHF Graeme Alida 

Exton PP PHF Rod Gillian 

Henwood PP PHF Jeanette  

Houghton PHF Sandra  

Hutchinson Elizabeth Alan Lewis 

Jeremiah Laurie Helen 

Lewis PP PHF Alan Elizabeth 

Mani PP Raj Tracey 

   

McKimm PP Robert Kathy 

McMillan PHF Kerry Don 

Miller PHF L. Keith Gwen 

O'Brien Danny Vicki 

O'Connor Nicole Patrick 

Page OAM PP PHF Michael Jan 

Pickering PP Ted Margaret 

Rijs PP PHF Adrian Louise 

Ripper PP PDG PHF Don Jude 

Ross PHF Neil Maree 

Smith PHF Mike  

Smolenaars PP PHF Daniel Norissa 

Smyth PP PHF Laurie Jill 

Strauss PP PHF David Rachel 

Strauss PP Rachel David 

Thomas Jenni  

Tulloch OAM PP PHF David Judy 

   

Versloot PHF Andy Debbie 

Watt PP Trevor Liz 

Webb Carmel  

   


